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This Special Policy Update includes a number of minor technical policy updates to address repealed statutes and stylistic changes. 
There are also more extensive policy changes from the 2025 legislative session in various areas, including–

• Student Use of Cell Phones
• Library Material Selection and Reconsideration
• Student Dress Code
• Name Changes
• Administration of Medications in Schools, including Opioid Antagonists and Epinephrine

You may notice this SPU looks different from previous versions–we have streamlined the SPU process by including a link to 
policy in the form of a redlined word document in the body of the article, rather than in a separate chart. Because BOCES vary in 
structure, CASB recommends that each BOCES check the note box at the top of each policy to determine if it is a necessary policy 
based on the structure of your BOCES. 

IMMIGRATION POLICY UPDATE

During the 2025 legislative session Senate BIll 25-063 passed, which required districts to adopt a policy, by September 1, 
2025, that outlines procedures to follow in the event of a visit from federal immigration officials. Because of the sensitive and 
complex nature of these procedures, CASB plans to release a regulation that meets the legal requirements in August, with the 
recommendation that boards do an emergency adoption. Be on the lookout for this regulation!

Feel free to contact CASB’s policy team with any questions regarding the SPU!
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